


FAST Swim Team 5-15-17
The FAST swim team group met at 5:45 PM at the YMCA Tennis Instruction Room with the following attendees: Lynne Walz, Dwayne Jesse, Jen Schiemann, David Struble, Mark Prince, Les Shallberg, Marty Gifford, and Sandy Westerman. Brett Richmond was absent.
Secretary report:
The minutes from the previous meeting were presented Marty made motion to accept as printed, Jen seconded the motion, motion carried.
Treasurers report:
Dwayne presented the treasurer report and the sponsorship income report. Treasurer report was approved as printed.

Old business:
The dual affiliation has progressed well and the transition seems to be working out. David reported there are 48 swimmers signed up for swim team.

New Business:
David presented several items of equipment the swim team needs including fins, paddles, cords, and a pace clock. Jen made a motion to approve up to 2,000.00 to purchase the equipment Marty seconded the motion, motion carried. David has scheduled morning swim practice at Ronin pool for this summer. David announced that the State of Nebraska YMCA swim meet will be held at the new Aquatic Center in March 2018 more details to follow. David talked about the assistant coaches will be Chad and Jessica again next year and that Ryan Bubb is interested in working with the FAST team next summer as well. David asked about charging Special Olympics for the summer recreation league and the board decided this is a YMCA decision but Sandy would also discuss this with the other teams. Mark reminded the board to consider the changes we need to incorporate in our bylaws now that we are a “booster board”. Marty asked Dwayne how much time he spent keeping track of all the FAST team entries, dues, meet information, and keeping the Team Unify web page current and Dwayne said approximately 10 hours per week. Marty made a motion to negotiate with the YMCA to drop the team dues for Dwayne’s volunteer time, Les seconded the motion, motion carried. Les will discuss with Jerry. 




Next meeting will be scheduled as needed.


The meeting adjourned at 6:45



Secretary
Les Shallberg


